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Overview of Grant

Behavioral Health Continuum Infrastructure Program (BHCIP):

• Funder: CA Department of Health Care Services (DHCS)

• Third Party Administrator: Advocates for Human Potential, Inc. (AHP)

• Amount: Not to exceed (NTE) amount of $33,736,105

• BOS accepted the grant in FY24 Appropriations Ordinance

• Project: Adolescent partial hospitalization and acute inpatient 
psychiatric units, 1001 Potrero Avenue, Building 5

• Resolution: Requesting authority for DPH to retroactively accept 
nonstandard terms in the grant agreement with DHCS through AHP



Improvements to 1001 Potrero, Building 5

• Grant will fund new 12-bed psychiatric inpatient hospital 
facility for youth/adolescents aged 12-17
• New 24/7 medical unit located at ZSFG
• Placements into these settings arise from a 5585 

involuntary hold due to concerns for danger to themselves 
or others

• Increases opportunities for inpatient psychiatric care for San 
Francisco youth within the City and County of San Francisco
• Currently only one adolescent inpatient psychiatric unit in 

San Francisco



Non-Standard Terms in Agreement

• Enter into agreement with DHCS for grant funding of $33,736,105
• The City agrees to record a Declaration of Restrictions for 1001 

Potrero, Building 5 on portions of the 6th and 7th floors consistent 
with the terms and purpose of Prop C and grant funding for the period 
of at least 30 years;

• Obligation for the City to defend, indemnify and hold DHCS harmless
• Authorization for the State to apply for a Receiver in the event of the 

City's default



Retroactivity Statement

• We are seeking retroactive authorization to accept non-standard terms in 
BHCIP agreement from DHCS through its 3rd party administrator AHP.
• The award letter was received on December 1, 2022.
• The award agreement template was received on April 27, 2023.
• The grant funds were accepted and appropriated by the Board in 

the FY2023-24 appropriations Ordinance No. 144-23 (File No. 230644)
• After discussions between the City Attorney's Office and AHP, DPH decided to 

accept the non-standard terms in the agreement.

• DPH respectfully requests retroactive approval of this item.

Thank you!
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